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In Memory of 
John Callahan

by David A. Roule

If I had to characterize John in one 
word, it would be PEOPLE. John 
loved people.

He was an Irishman.
He was a man's man.
He was always ready for a good time 

and accumulated friends no matter 
where he went.

John was my friend. I loved the 
man.

If a friend needed someone, John was 
there.

If a friend needed something, John 
would help, no matter how small or 
what time of day or night.

If you were his friend, he would give 
you his advice, but would judge 
whether you were right or wrong.

John will be remembered as a true 
friend.

Sports were his passion - the Bruins 
and Celtics his pride; the Patriots and 
the Red Sox were his hopes - his 
favorite player was Bobby Orr.

He loved coaching his kids.
John loved the great outdoors. He 

loved plants, frees, flowers and most 
of all turf grass! He was an agrono­
mist His knowledge was second to 
none.

He started out as a Greens Superin­
tendent, then a salesman, and finally 
the owner of his own business -

Continued on Page 3.

President’s Message
John F. Streeter, CGCS 

CAGCS President

As I round out the first month of my 
presidency, I find myself in the middle 
of many responsibilities and duties. 
Along with overseeing the day-to-day 
association business and conducting 
my first board meeting, these past few 
weeks have been filled with meetings 
and phone calls concerning the pro­
posed GCSAA Bylaws.

Also at this time, I have been 
actively engaged in setting up the sec­
ond annual Golf Summit You will 
recall the Golf Summit was first held 
last March as the result of combined 
efforts from our association, The CT 
State Golf Assoc., the CT State PGA 
and the Club Manager's Assoc. Invita­
tions for the summit are sent to all 
class A members and also to club 
Presidents and Green Chairmen. The 
idea of the day is to provide an arena to 
witness and share the complexities and 
responsibilites of our business with 
our club officials.

Each association will provide a 
forum for the day of which all atten­
dees will have the oppurtunity to 
attend 3 of the 4 or 5 forums offered. 
Our particular subject matter this year 
will be dealing with detrimental main­

tenance practices. The talk is entiteled 
"The Ten Pitfalls of Golf Course 
Maintenance", and will cover such 
things as low cutting heights, over 
watering, winter play on greens, 
amount of play, labor issues, equip­
ment, pesticide storage and mainte­
nance buildings. We hope to expose 
our club officials to the sometimes dif- 
fuclt task of maintaining turf under 
adverse conditions. The Summit is an 
oppurtunity for you to communicate 
and express your ideas to the people 
who sign your pay check.

I urge all of you to attend. A mail­
ing will be done around the 1st of Feb­
ruary. This year's summit will be held 
on March 13, at the Marriott in Rocky 
Hill.

The next issue I would like to 
address are the proposed GCSAA by­
law changes which will be voted on at 
the Annual Meeting in Anahiem. My 
primary objective at this time, is to 
present some facts and questions you 
may wish to review. To be frank with 
you, there has been a lot of dialogue 
concerening these bylaw changes.

Continued on Page 2.
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Reps from The Met, New Jersey, Hudson Valley, Long Island 
and CT Associations met recently in a round table disscussion 
to voice and share our concerns about these bylaw changes. I 
must report that it was a very productive and eyeopening meet­
ing. Much of the dialouge at this meeting focused around the 
consequences that these changes may bring to our association. 
Some of the concerns expressed were about moving to a one 
vote one person vs. a delegate vote, going to a majority vote 
vs. the present two-thirds majority, giving the GCSAA board 
power to set annual dues, the new addition being built at 
GCSAA Headquarters and developing GCSAA field staff offices 
throughout the country.

GCSAA has showered us with mailings and information per­
taining to the importance of accepting these bylaws in order to 
move the association forward. Steve Cadenelli has written a 
response, (on page 4 of this issue) to Frank Lamphier's article 
which appeared in the November Clippings. At the Winter 
Seminar on January 5, we will have the opportunity to listen to 
Charles Passios, GCSAA Director, talk about the importance 
of accepting these bylaw changes. You will also have a chance 
to question Charlie about the changes. I urge all GCSAA vot­
ing members to review these bylaws and be ready for questions 
and concerns about these changes.

What we have not had the oppurtunity in hearing is the other 
side of the story. Therefore, we as a board felt it necessary that 
you be given the oppurtunity to hear the other side. On pages 5 
and 7 of this issue, we have taken the liberty to reprint two arti­
cles by Past GCSAA Presidsents for your reading pleasure.

As many of you may know our association votes by delegate 
at the annual meeting of GCSAA. Therefore it is important to 
us as a board to hear how you feel about these bylaws, so we 
may be able to direct our delegates to vote the wishes of our 
membership concerening these changes.

Here are some questions that I, as a GCSAA voting member, 
ask myself:

By going to a one-person vote system .will we loose the 
opportunity to converse about the issues in a somewhat orga­
nized atmosphere which the delegate luncheon held at the annual 
conference provides. Being a delegate gives one an opportunity 
to get a closer look into the innerworkings of GCSAA and a 
chance to discuss the issues and the people who are running for 
office. Many past and present GCSAA board members came 
from the delegate ranks. We have used this system from our 
inception and one would agree that GCSAA has progressed at a 
rapid pace, so how bad can it ‘be?

Giving the authority of setting of the annual dues to the 
board... What is wrong with the board presenting and selling 
projects which will require a dues increase to the membership?
I believe that a well-planned project with a legitmate and 
attainable end would have more than a better chance of pass­
ing through the membership.

One article of change that wonders me is that of the Annual 

Continued on Page 3.
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meeting date. Currently, the annual 
meeting is to be held as close to the 
first day of February as possible. The 
proposed change omits this clause. If 
the majority vote clause is passed, 
hypothetically the board could schedule 
an annual meeting in Kansas in July 
with 30 members present and be able 
to transact any valid business. This 
may never occur, but the possibility 
leaves me real concern.

It also concerns me that we have to 
vote on as many as six article changes 
in one package vote. A few particular 
packages combine non-controversial 
with controversial issues making it a 
difficult choice whether to approve or 
reject

I can't help but wonder that if some 
of these bylaw changes are approved, 
are the rank and file members loosing 
what litde voice we have?

Are we entrusting too many deci­
sions to GCSAA staff. Our board of 
director's positions are of a voluntary 
status. Therefore, support staff is 
essential in the operation and progres­

sion of this association. But there is a 
need to draw a line at sometime.

The Clippings is more than a means 
of informing members of upcoming 
events and golf scores. Above those 
goals, the Clippings is a tool with 
which our members can voice their 
opinions to the entire membership 
with matters they feel are important 
and want to share. As President, it 
was not my intention to take a posi­
tion on this delicate matter, but merely 
to bring you the facts.

I would like to add that in dealing 
with GCSAA staff at confrences, semi­
nars and while I served on a few 
GCSAA committees, I have found the 
staff at GCSAA to be knowledgable, 
professional, and dedicated individuals.

Our Board of Directors has put a lot 
of time in developing these bylaw 
changes. I think that, as voting mem­
bers, we should applaud their efforts, 
and in the same light take it upon our­
selves to give these changes a deserv­
ing look and see both sides of the 
story.

EGYPT
FARMS

Sterilized

Dressing
nolle ir.Mnon, mu
(301) 335-3700 
1-800-899-S0IL (7645)

EGYPT FARMS EXCLUSIVE!
All top dressing ingredienis are thorough­
ly mixed and sterilized by indirect heat in 
ourspecial process. The sand particles are 
actually coated with a mixture of top soil 
and peat humus for a completely homoge­
nous mixture that will not separate during 
handling and spreading.
Egypt Farms top dressing is formulated 
especially for your area to specifications 
recommended by leading universities and 
testing laboratories.
• Computerized blending of soil mix­

tures for a superior growing medium.

• Custom on-site soil blending and 
testing with a portable computerized 
blender to meet your specifications.

• Bunker Sands • Mulch
• Canadian Sphagnum Peat

Distributed by:
The Terre Co. Metro-Milorganite, Inc.
(201) 473-3393 (914) 666-3171
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John Callahan

"The Cardinals".
His favorite product was Emerald 

Green because the name came from his 
roots - Ireland. John was proud of his 
Irish heritage.

But most of all, he was proud of his 
family.

His wife is one of the most special 
people I have ever met. She was his 
support, his quiet strength, the mother 
of his children - without Joey, John 
would not have been John.

Jimmy was the youngest son, the 
artist; Patrick was the oldest, who 
gave him his granddaughter, Cassan­
dra. She was John's treasure that 
brought him his contentment. Johnny 
was his legacy who shared his dreams. 
Karen, "Freddie" - is the daughter that 
everyone wishes they had. She was 
his joy - who made this last ordeal 
bearable.

John loved to travel - Florida, Cali­
fornia, the Islands, but he always re­

turned to Massachusetts... Cape Cod 
was his sanctuary. Boston was his 
city. There was a tradition on St. Pa­
trick's Day. Everyone would meet in 
Boston at Lillie's to celebrate all 
weekend - St. Patrick's Day will never 
be the same.

"May the road rise to meet you, 
May the wind be always at your back.
May the sun shine warm upon your 

face, the rain fall soft upon your fields 
and until we meet again,

May God hold you in the palms of his 
hands."

John, we are going to miss you.

John Callahan passed away on 
November 22, 1992. He was a 
member of CAGCS for 22 years.

On behalf of the Association, we 
extend our deepest and sincerest 
condolences to the Callahan family.

PARTAC
GOLF COURSE

TOP-DRESSING

PLUS GREEN & TEE CONSTRUCTION MIXES, 
WHITE TRAP SANDS,

CART PATH & DIVOT REPAIR MIXES

U.S. GOLF HOLE

TARGETS
IWHITE OR OPTIC YELLOW/

AND MUCH MORE!
DISTRIBUTED IN CT BY: 
JAMES CARRIERE & SONS 

914-937-5476 
914-937-2136

VALLEY FARMS SUPPLY
203-651-8555

800-247-2326
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Why Wonder?
Facts are Facts

Other Points of ViewStephen G. Cadenelli, CGCS,
Past President 

of GCSAA and CAGCS

GCSAA bylaw changes

The questions asked and comments 
made by Frank Lamphier regarding 
GCSAA and the proposed amendments 
to the bylaws of GCSAA are at once 
both very legitimate and troubling.

Legitimate questions regarding pro­
posed bylaw changes have been 
encouraged from the very beginning of 
this process. President Roberts in his 
address to voting delegates last year 
outlined the proposed changes and 
encouraged candid dialogue regarding 
each and every issue. Indeed, never has 
a greater attempt been made by the 
elected leadership of GCSAA to com­
municate totally the reasons for 
proposed change.

GCSAA is not a "big" local associa­
tion. It is a national association of 
professionals some 11,864 strong, 
7,839 of whom are A & B members.
It is also a business entity that strives 
to represent the golf course manage­
ment profession in the highly compet­
itive golf community. GCSAA 
provides not only identity to our pro­
fession, but representation of each and 
every golf course superintendent on a 
national basis. This professional asso­
ciation through its business is able to 
subsidize 78% of every activity/benefit 
enjoyed by each member in the form 
of non-dues revenue.

TEE AND GREEN SOD, INC.
Specializing In Bentgrass and Fine Fescue Sod

Dave Wallace 
401/295-1870 (Home) 
401/789-8177 (Office)

The proposed bylaw amendments are 
designed to accomplish the following:

A. Create greater participation by 
each and every member through the 
establishment of individual votes.
Solid democratic principles based on 
one man - one vote.

B. Allow the elected leadership of 
the organization to effectively manage 
all aspects of the association, includ­
ing the responsibility to set dues as 
deemed appropriate and responsible.
This is a management issue and noth­
ing more.

C. Allow for "majority rule" which 
is the basis of all democratic institu­
tions. GCSAA bylaws cannot and 
should not be equated to the Constitu­
tion of these United States. GCSAA 
is a professional organization which 
should be governed by majority rule 
and not controlled by a vocal 
minority.

D. Allow for the association to con­
trol its own destiny in regards to 
impacting all who have a direct impact 
on the daily lines of golf course super­
intendents (allowance to set member­
ship classes).

The troubling aspect of Frank's ques­
tions have nothing to do with issues 

or bylaw propo­
sals. Rather, they 
are innuendo 
which cast asper­
sions on individu­
als which are 
neither valid or 
just.

There is abso­
lutely nothing 
which is not 
available to

P. O. Box 418 
Exeter, RI 02822 

401/789-3895 (FAX)

GCSAA members other than confiden­
tial legal matters and salary informa­
tion which is a protection provided all 
employees. Salary issues are the sole 
responsibility of the elected leadership 
and management of the organiza tion.

Costs of programs offered by 
GCSAA are totally in line with what it 
takes to provide high quality programs, 
whether they be seminars, conferences 
or certification. There is a cost to 
developing programs which strive for 
quality and which set the standard for 
our industry. Would we seek to be 
subject to the standards of others?

The insinuation that it is not possi­
ble to get straight answers from 
GCSAA directors is simply untrue. 
There are no hidden agendas nor are 
there reasons not to discuss manage­
ment decisions regarding the headquar­
ters expansion, the old headquarters 
building, or any other decisions. 
Simply ask!

Finally, the discussion regarding by­
law proposals is not about individuals, 
but rather it is about the willingness of 
a membership to allow their organiza­
tion to evolve in such a manner as to 
allow its progressive development in a 
complex, competitive professional en­
vironment. To think otherwise is over 
simplifcation of the environment in 
which we work.

I urge every member to ask ques­
tions, challenge the issues and once 
doing so, I am convinced the wisdom 
in supporting these bylaw changes will 
be realized.

1
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Why Change the 
GCSAA Bylaws?

By Mike Bavier,
Past President of GCSAA

There was some thought, on my 
part, to just let the new bylaws slide 
by without expressing my opinion. 
However, after hearing from a number 
of my friends from around the country, 
I have decided to express my thoughts 
on this matter.

As many of you know during my 
presidency of GCSAA, proposed by­
laws were brought to the membership 
and were overridden. This could very 
well be the case again this coming 
year. The membership should ques­
tion any and all changes. Especially, 
the changes that are announced in the 
Golf Course Management Magzine, 
which seems to be very one sided. Do 
you really believe they (the staff — or 
the Board of Directors) could not find 
at least one member that would ques­
tion these proposed bylaws? Those of 
you that read the article in this maga­
zine, understand how they have tried to 
mesmerize us. If the Association is 
able to put out information like this 
unchallenged now, it makes one won­
der what our voice will be in the fu­
ture. Bob Williams, the enterprising 
President of GCSAA in the late 50's, a 
number of times has said to me, "is 
the tail wagging the dog?"

During my term as President, we 
tried to change the bylaws to give the

THE STEPHEN B. CHURCH 
COMPANY
P. O. BOX 67 

SEYMOUR, CT 06483

Telephone: (203) 888-2132 
Fax: (203) 888 1863

Irrigation Wells 
Packaged Pumping Systems 
Well & Pump Maintenance

Board the power to set the fee for dues.
That bylaw proposal was defeated, 

with only a small percentage of dele­
gates in favor of the change. The by­
law change did not occur, and probably 
was for the better. Even if you trust 
people running the Association at 
present, what about future Boards?
The more power you give a governing 
body, the less power we have in our 
own hands. We support the Associa­
tion with our dues, which is only a 
small percentage of the Association's 
budget. Most of us realize this al­
ready. The golf courses with the most 
purchasing power are the main support 
of the Association. Just think of that 
statement for a moment. We, the su­
perintendents of these golf courses, are 
the ones the Association needs to real­
ly make the whole organization work.

Let the Board of Directors come to 
the delegates and explain their futuris­
tic ideas. Then give the delegates the 
opportunity to give their ideas in re­
turn. This might be called accounta­
bility. Will you have that with your 
one vote? NOT!! Just maybe the 
next statement will be, "read my 
lips - no more increases in 
dues".

The one vote is another issue. We 
have that one vote in our local chap­
ters. This, you might say, is our elec­
toral college. The chapter delegates are 
typically your most interested people 
in your local chapter, usually responsi­
ble and dedicated. Have they failed us 
in the past? My opinion is they have 
done a fine job.

Are they telling us that the Directors 
on the Board are incompetent? Some 
of us might question the directors' 

thinking, but we 
also realize they are 
doing a good job, 
(remember they are 
part-time adminis­
trators). The dele­
gate method of vot­
ing has worked in 
the past, and would 
probably continue 
to work in the fu­
ture. Some of the

fiber of our Association, again I repeat,
"Our Association", is the comrad­
ery that has developed between dele­
gates — this is what makes an associa­
tion something you want to be a mem­
ber of now, and hopefully in the fu­
ture. The GCSAA Golf Tournament 
is another good example of 
"association fiber". Reflect back and 
remember the conferences that you 
were most involved with, were proba­
bly the ones that you had the best time 
at, and enjoyed the most The hospi­
tality rooms are also another piece of 
fiber. Will all this be eliminated by 
the new election process? These fibers 
are all part of the "Association Fabric”, 
that we currently enjoy.

CHANGE IS IMPORTANT - We 
all know that Keep the two-thirds 
vote to amend the bylaws, and let the 
directors do their job selling their ideas 
to the membership, instead of mandat­
ing them.

The delegates should start meeting at 
the conference to discuss the future of 
the Association and make suggestions 
in the form of motions to the GCSAA 
Board. This was done in the past, and 
should be considered again. The Past 
Presidents' Council (that was started by 
Bob Williams and functioned as an ad­
visory group), was recendy dissolved 
by the Board of Directors. The Coun­
cil still exists but meets merely as a 
social group. The delegates and the 
Past Presidents' Council should also be 
included in the decision making pro­
cess. Remember - Bill Roberts said, 
"Any feat of decision-making being 
concentrated in the hands of too few is 
unfounded. The membership retains fi­
nal authority over direction of Associa­
tion affairs through the election pro­
cess. IN YOUR DREAMS!!!

The purpose for which the Associa­
tion was formed was "to provide 
for and enhance the recognition 
of the golf course superinten­
dent as a professional". As 
"professionals", we need to take a close 
look at the proposed bylaws, make a 
competent decision, and then proceed 
with caution.
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Grass
Catcher

Upcoming Events

CAGCS 
Winter Seminar

By now you should have all received 
your invitation to the Winter Seminar 
which is being held on January 5th 
at the Ramada Inn, Meriden, CT. Our 
Education Committee has prepared a 
full menu for this educational forum.

The deadline for preregistering is 
December 30th at the price of $60. 
Anyone not registering by this date 
may register that day for $70.

This seminar has been approved for 
the CT Pesticide Recertification 
Credits.

In order to qualify for the credits for 
this day, all attendees must remain for 
the entire session.

GCSAA Offers
Technical Training for
Irrigation Specialists
In a continuing effort to develop 

education for the golf course superin­
tendents' support staff, GCSAA is 
offering a pilot seminar designed to 
further educate your irrigation techni­
cian. This is one of the four pilot 
seminars being offered in the first 
quarter of 1993.

The nearest training session to our 
area will be held on March 9, 1993 
at the Forsgate Country Club, James­
burg, NJ. See enclosed brochure for 
seminar details and registration infor­
mation.

CONNECTICUT
ASSOCIATION OF 
GOLF COURSE 
SUPERINTENDENTS^

Mass Turf 
Conference

This year's Mass Turf Conference 
will again be held at the Springfield 
Civic Center in Springfield, MA, 
March 1, 2 & 3, 1993.

Golf Summit
Once again, CAGCS in partnership 

with the CT State Golf Association, 
the CT State PGA, and CT Club 
Managers' Association will sponsor 
the Second Annual Golf Summit to be 
held on March 13, 1993 at the 
Marriott in Rocky Hill.

In my President's Message, I have 
outlined some details and also our 
topic for that day.

V V
The

Board of Directors 
wishes all 

CAGCS members 
and their families 

a healthy and 
prosperous 
New Year!

& & &
____ ._____________ _________ /

Thank You, 
Vendors

A special thanks to those vendors 
who sponsored the closest-to-the-pin 
and longest drive awards at our month­
ly golf meetings this season:

Atlantic Irrigation 
B. A. S. F. Corp.
The Cardinals, Inc.

James Carriere & Sons, Inc. 
Stephen B. Church Co. 

Charles C. Hart Seed Co.
Pro Lawn, Inc.

O. M. Scotts & Sons 
Shawnmark Industries, Inc. 

Toelles Road Sand & Gravel 
Turf Products Corporation 
Winding Brook Turf Farms

We look forward to your continued 
support!

CAGCS Hospitality 
Suite in Anaheim

Please join us at the hospitality suite 
at the National Conference on Thurs­
day and Friday, Jan. 28 & 29, from 
5:30 to 11:00 p.m. at the Anaheim 
Hilton!

Welcome 
New Members

Shawn A. Gill - Class B 
Richter Park Golf Course

Anthony Grosso - Class B 
The Farms Country Club

Peter O'Meara - Class C 
B & P Turf Farm, Inc.

John Weber - Class C 
Wesco, Inc.
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More Comments on the Future 
Direction of the GCSAA

By Palmer Maples, Jr., CGCS 
Credit: "Through the Green", Sept./Oct. '92

In June, I wrote to President Roberts 
and requested a copy by the bylaw 
changes to be presented at Anaheim, or 
a copy of the bylaw changes put to a 
vote by the members in 1991. In his 
response, I did not receive either docu­
ment, but did receive a "Future Direc­
tions" pamphlet. As I review the 
pamphlet, I have further questions.

• On the vote of members - the 
changes would not only take away del­
egate vote, but also proxy vote. If 
most people vote by mail, there would 
be no chance for discussing the issues 
as we now have at the Candidate 
Briefing.

• On classification — if changed, not 
only will the Board set new classifica­
tions, but will have the right to add 
requirements for present classifica­
tions. If the changes needed can't be 
communicated well enough to get two-

thirds of the members to know it is a 
better way, then it might not be a bet­
ter way. I do feel some changes in 
classification of membership is needed 
and necessary, but should come 
through the approval of present mem­
bers.

• On the Nominating and Election 
Committee - who knows what the 
procedure will be? Usually, if a 
change is proposed, the new way of 
doing things is presented for inspec­
tion and review, not just doing away 
with the old.

• On the Field Staffing Program - I 
continue to believe a trial period is 
better than an all-out program, espe­
cially when, according to the 
pamphlet, this Field Staffing Program 
will require a $40 to $50 PER YEAR 
dues increase. No wonder the Board 
wants the right to set dues. Wouldn't

it be nice if we superintendents could 
develop our budget and then tell the 
members of the club what their dues 
will be for the year?

And about the subject of cost, why 
do we have to pay $7 for a copy of 
Conference Proceedings and $20 for an 
Employee Manual? What has hap­
pened to SERVICE to the members?

In the June issue of Newsline, I see 
the headquarters building is being 
expanded. Less than a year ago at the 
dedication, we were told the new build­
ing would be good for four to five 
years. It seems like a tremendous cost 
to the Association and what is the 
status of the old H.Q. building? What 
success would a field staff person have 
at getting new members at a dues fig­
ure of $350 to $400 per year and in­
creasing at a $40 to $50 rate per year?

As I urge all GCSAA members, I 
say again — ask any question, study the 
answer, and be ready to support your 
decision by talking with your Chapter 
Delegate. We all want a better 
Association for the benefit of all its 
members.

WILLET WILT?
by Ken Kubik

In an effort to speed up play on the golf course and, there­
fore, produce a round of golf that is more fun to play, Willet 
has come up with some rather innovative ideas.

The three different flag colors being used for the last couple 
of years do not go far enough. The colors now only indicate 
whether the pin position is in the front, middle or back of 
the green. Willet suggests that you also put a large L, C or 
R on the flag so you will now know whether the pin is lo­
cated on the left, center or right of the green.

Once you do get on the green, there will now be one of 
three different colored flag poles. This would be according to 
the stimp meter reading of the speed of the greens for that 
day. If the green is slow, the pole would be red; if they're 
fast, it would be green; and if they're right in the middle, the 
flat pole would be yellow

Play can be speeded up by reducing the time spent trying 
to decide what golf club to use. The number of clubs al- 

| lowed will be reduced from 14 to three. You get to have a 
wood, an iron and a putter.

The golfers will only be allowed to have between three and 
six golf balls when playing a round of golf, depending on the

difficulty of the golf course. Once a player has lost the al­
lotted number of golf balls, the round will be considered 
over.

The next thing to be implemented will be borrowed from 
football. It seems that the golfer wants to know at all times 
how far he or she is away from the center of the green. We 
now have yardage markers in various forms on and around 
the fairways. The need for this will no longer be necessary. 
Willet Wilt recommends that all fairways be marked just like 
a football field - markings will be placed down the center of 
the fairway in ten yard increments with each yard marked out 
between. In tills way, the golfers will know exactly how far 
they are from the center of the green at all times.

Now we will borrow from the NBA 24-second shot clock. 
The golfers will have 24 seconds to complete all the neces­
sary putts in order to get the bail into the cup. If the golfer 
does not complete this task within 24 seconds, the shot 
clock (soon to be called the "putt clock") will go off, and he 
or she will be penalized one stroke.

Willet is now seeking golf courses to volunteer to initiate 
these innovative methods of shortening the time it takes to 
play a round of golf. All interest parties should call Willet 
Wilt's agent, Ken Kubik, ASAP.

CREDIT: The Greenside, GCSA of New Jersey, May-June 1992.
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CAGCS Thanks the Following Patrons for Their Continued Support of our Association

Anderson Turf Irrigation, Inc.
5 Cronk Rd., P.O. Box 7036
Plainville, CT 06062
Jesse J. Anderson, Jr.
(203) 747-9911

Imperial Nurseries
713 Pigeon Hill Road
Windsor, CT 06095
Karl Novak - Bruce Adams 
(203) 688-0598

Purple Kings Farm
Golf Green Topdressing
Williamstown, MA 01267
Ralph Mason
Bus: (413)458-4646 Home(413)458-3184

Bruedan Corp.
25 West Street
Bolton, CT 06043
Scott Lowe - Frank Savakis 
(203) 647-1774

James Carriere & Sons, Inc.
7 Cottage St., Port Chester, NY
Trap Sand - Partac Topdressing
Bill Carriere
(914) 937-2136

Reichert Company
P. O. Box 273, Riverside, CT 06878 
Petroleum Products
Frank X. Reichert 
(203) 637-2958

The Cardinals, Inc.
P.O. Box 520, 166 River Road
Unionville, CT 06085
John Callahan 
(203) 673-3699

Larchmont Eng. & Irrig. Co.
Box 66, Larchmont Lane
Lexington, MA 02173
Steve Butler 
(914) 862-2550

Shawnmark Industries, Inc.
Specialty Products & Service
Warwick, RI 02888
Matt Howland (24 hours a day)
(401) 295-1673

Chas. C. Hart Seed Co.
Wethersfield, CT 06109
Roy Sibley, Bob Kennedy
Ron Holcomb, Roger Barrett 
(203) 529-2537 - (800) 432-SEED

Lesco, Inc.
20005 Lake Road
Rocky River, Ohio 44116
Mike Donahue 
(800) 321-5325

Terre Co.
206 Delawanna Avenue
Clifton, NJ 07014
Byron Johnson, Jr.
H-(203) 748-5069/W-(201) 473-3393

D & S
Floratine Products, Reveal Test Kits 
Precision Small Engine Co., Flymo
Dave Basconi
(203) 250-TURF

Lofts Seed, Inc.
Chimney Rock Road
Bound Brook, NJ 08805
Paul Bednarczyk
(800)526-3890 or (203)421-4641

Toelles Road Sand & Gravel Co.
29 Toelles Road
Wallingford, CT 06492
Hal Kraus - Bruce Imbt 
(203) 284-8552

Eastern Land Management, Inc.
Golf Course Renovation, Hydro/Aeration Serv. 
Shelton, CT 06484
Bruce T. Moore, Sr.
(800) 926-GREEN

Nor-Am Chemical Company
311 Carriage Drive
Kensington, CT 06037
David Sylvester 
(203) 828-8905

Tuckahoe Turf Farms, Inc.
West Suffield, CT 06093
Penncross ~ Bluegrass ~ Fescue - Rye
Skip Deubel
(800) 243-7582

Earth Works
Deep Aerification Specialists
Old Greenwich, CT 06870
Patrick Lucas, CGCS 
(203) 698-0030

O. M. Scott & Sons
P. O. Box 286
Naugatuck, CT 06770
Steve DiVito
(203) 723-5190

Turf Products Corporation
157 Moody Rd., P. O. Box 2576
Enfield, CT
John Ferry - Mark Loper 
(203) 763-3581

Egypt Farms, Inc.
Golf Green Topdressing 
(800) 899-7645 (Soil)
The Terry Co. (201) 473-3393
Metro Milorganite (914) 666-3171

P.I.E. Supply Co.
243 Woodmont Rd., P.O. Box 3049
Milford, CT 06460
J. Anderson 
(203) 878-0658

Turf Specialty, Inc.
15 Londonderry Road, Suite 3
Londonderry, NH 03053-3388
Dave Schermerhom 
(603) 437-0008

Fairway Landscapers, Inc.
Green, Tee, Bunker Construction
South Glastonbury, CT 06073
Walter Vami
(203) 633-1273

Partac Golf Course Top-Dressing
Great Meadows, NJ 07838 
(800) 247-2326/(908)637-4191
Bill Carriere (914) 937-2136
Joe Bidwell (203) 651-8555

Westchester Turf Supply, Inc.
P. O. Box 198
Lincolndale, NY 10540
Bob Lippman 
(914) 248-7746

Glenmore Landscape Service
RR 3, Box 285, Hackgreen Rd.
Pound Ridge, NY 10576
Glenn S. Moore 
(914) 764-4348

Pro-Lawn Products, Inc.
Syracuse, NY
Professional Turf Maintenance
Stephen Kotowicz (203) 792-3032
Michael Dukette (203) 684-6242

Winding Brook Turf Farm, Inc.
240 Griswold Road
Wethersfield, CT 06109
Donald Grant
W/(203) 529-6869 H/(203)225-9232




